THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF OHIO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
DUKE ENERGY OHIO, INC. FOR APPROVAL

OF ITS ENERGY EFFICIENCY AND PEAK CASE NO. 16-576-EL-POR
DEMAND REDUCTION PROGRAM
PORTFOLIO PLAN.

ENTRY

Entered in the Journal on December 27, 2016

{1} Ohio Adm.Code Chapter 4901:1-39 provides that the Commission establish
a procedural schedule for energy efficiency and peak demand reduction program
portfolio plans. By Entry issued on November 22, 2016, this matter was rescheduled for

hearing for January 9, 2017.

{92} On December 22, 2016, a Stipulation was filed by Duke Energy Ohio, Inc.

and six other parties.

{93} On December 23, 2016, the Ohio Consumers” Counsel and Staff filed a joint
motion and request for expedited treatment to continue the hearing and set a new

procedural schedule in light of the filing of the Stipulation.

{94} A conference call was conducted on December 27, 2016, at which time it
was determined that the hearing will be continued to February 21, 2017, at 10:00 a.m.
Testimony in support of the Stipulation should be filed by January 4, 2017, and testimony
opposing the Stipulation should be filed by January 18, 2017.

{95} Itis, therefore,

{9 6} ORDERED, That the hearing of this matter be rescheduled for February 21,
2017, at 10:00 a.m. in Hearing Room 11-D, and the above procedural schedule be

observed. It is, further,


http://dis.puc.state.oh.us/CaseRecord.aspx?CaseNo=16-576

16-576-EL-POR .

{97} ORDERED, That a copy of this Entry be served upon all parties of record.

THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF OHIO

/s/ Richard M. Bulgrin
By: Richard M. Bulgrin
Attorney Examiner
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